From: Lance Halley [mailto:Lance.Halley@sussangroup.com.au] 
Sent: Friday, 6 January 2017 3:11 PM
[redacted]
Subject: Attention: Sarah Proudfoot, General Manager, Retail Markets Branch 06-01-2017
Importance: High

Good afternoon Sarah,
My name is Lance Halley, employed by Sussan Corporation in the position of Group Procurement Manager and I am writing in regards to the intended embedded network as per application made by Lend Lease Property Management for Macarthur Square.

I have been dealing with [redacted] of Energy Intelligence Pty Ltd from September 27th 2016, since receiving the below email from [redacted] of Lend Lease.

For the last few months I have been working with [redacted] to achieve better rates than what has been offered by Lend Lease for my 3 retail outlets (sites)  being Sussan, Suzanne Grae & Sportsgirl.  This has included emails relating to the electricity usage for each site, tariff types and what pricing structure would justify the 3 sites moving to the embedded network.  

The rates offered by Lend Lease would provide an increase of $2,464.97 Ex GST annually across the 3 sites based on my calculations. This does not provide the key benefit of a “Low Cost Electricity Supply”.

I have attached a copy of an email sent to [redacted] 24-10-2016 explaining why I will not sign the “Letter to Tenants – Consent” form which is specifically due to the Rates on Offer. Alternatively, should we choose our own retailer, due to the cost increase by moving to the embedded network, we would  also be out of pocket for a new meter. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]My last correspondence with [redacted] was November 15th, which comprised of proposed rates for consideration by Lend Lease ” with her reply being “Thanks for the feedback have forwarded to Lend Lease for their feedback”. 

To date I have not received any further correspondence which is contrary to the statement contained within Lend Lease’s Individual Retail Exemption Application for Macarthur Square Shopping Centre (retrofit), Page 6,  “As of 1st December 2016, 73% of all affected tenants have provided such consent and we are continuing efforts to obtain explicit informed consent for the remaining tenants”.  

I can confirm that we have moved many of our sites to embedded networks when they were established within other shopping centres which have provided no financial impact however in this case there is a financial penalty (increased rates or new meter) whether we move to the embedded network or not. 

Due to the rates on offer being more expensive than what we are currently paying I do object to the Lend Lease embedded network for Macarthur Square being approved until such time that they ensure no retailer within the centre is disadvantaged due to the embedded network being approved by the Australian Energy Regulator. This is not a win/win situation for all parties concerned and as such should be rejected by the AER. 

I am more than happy to discuss any information provided within this email to the AER be it by phone or reply email. 

Regards,
Lance Halley
Group Procurement Manager
Sussan Corporation
11 Palmer Parade, Cremorne Vic 3121
[redacted]
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